Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: Karen Chrisman <karenchrisman@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Friday, March 8, 2019 11:07 AM **To:** Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

Subject: Comment Letter - Cambria WDR Update

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Mr. Rokke:

As a homeowner in Cambria, I am writing to express strong support for the Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board's (RWQCB) update of the waste discharge and water recycling requirements for Cambria's Emergency Water Supply project, Draft Updated Order No. R3-2014-0050. This water project will enable Cambria to maintain its self-sufficiency by providing a reliable water supply to meet our water demands and safeguard against water shortages.

One aspect of the proposed update concerns brine disposal. Since our evaporation pond can no longer be used, a new brine-disposal method is urgently needed. Without the RWQCB's approval of a new brine-disposal method, which is included in the update, our water project cannot operate, not even in a drought emergency.

Please help Cambrians maintain our quality of life by adopting the update. Thank you for your time and attention.

Sincerely yours,

Karen Chrisman 324 Lancaster Street Cambria, CA 93428